To the Central Committee Communist Party of Greece,

December 4, 2013

Dear Comrades,

The Communist Party of Turkey sends its warmest greetings to the Central Committee and all members of the Communist Party of Greece on the occasion of the 95th years of its foundation.

On the eve of its centennial birth the KKE continues to carry out a steadfast struggle for the rights of the working class against capitalism and imperialism. After the dissolution of the Socialist Bloc, the KKE has been one of the pioneers of international unity and solidarity of the communist and working class forces.

Guided by Marxism and Leninism, the KKE throughout this long and glory history, has passed through fierce battles and encountered many predicaments. This history is full of sacrifices as the party lost many heroic cadres in its fight against fascism and during the military dictatorship. Despite the oppression and attacks organized by the Greek bourgeoisie and imperialists, the Greek communists did not bow down to fascism and reactionaries. The TKP wholeheartedly salutes this heroic history and take a pride in it as a fraternal party, which sprouted from the same lands.

We know that class struggle is a long march towards equality and liberty. The KKE has been a hope and anchor in this long march not only for the Greek working class but also for the working classes of the world.

We congratulate the KKE on the occasion of the 95th anniversary of its foundation and wish success in the upcoming period of struggle.

Long live KKE!

Long live the friendship and solidarity between KKE and TKP!

With comradely greetings, Central Committee Communist Party of Turkey



Osmanağa Mah. Serasker Cad. Kazasker Sok. No:10 Kadıköy/İstanbul/TURKEY Phone: +90 (216) 414 65 04 Fax: +90 (216) 346 11 37 e-mail: int@tkp.org.tr